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ROTARY CLUB OF BEAUMARIS INC –BOARD MEETING AGENDA 

 

13 June 2017, 6pm, 78 Reserve Road Beaumaris 

 

Bring your own wine if required. 

 

Attendees: Malcolm Sawle;Chris D’Arcy; Robert McArthur; Trish Smyth; James Glenwright Apologies: Kerrie Geard; Richard 
Jones; 

Additional Incoming Board: Heather Chisholm; Roy Seager; Vivienne Zoppolato  

Guest Members: Peter Flude; Ken Mirams  

Report from Peter Flude and Ken Mirams on discussions with Black Rock Group re potential involvement with their RMGC 
Golf Day going forward. 

 

Confirm Minutes of previous meeting: 9 May 2017 as circulated. Prop………………seconded………………….AIF 

 

Matters arising: 

 David Lea to be copied on all Board Reports AND all Grant applications, Council approvals etc. for archiving and availability 
to Members. 

Youth Protection Officer- Ken Mirams- Report? Adrian Culshaw is re-writing member application form to incorporate Dist 
guidelines incl WWC. 

Community Garden- completion reports done and accepted by District and Council.  

Market Planning Permit-Approval held. Board expresses it’s thanks to Peter Flude for his diligence and perseverence. 

Dist Grant application for Robotics Team. Status?  

Appointment of Team Leader for Concourse Car Show and Festival. R.McA 

Dist. Grant for Impact For Women. Status? KG/C.D’A 

Donations to be made prior to year-end-discuss 

Kids Like Us C.D’A 

 

Permanent Board Agenda Item: Compliance and Risk Assessment (including Insurance Risk assessment) 

Is the Club compliant for all planned activities and events?  

Concourse Car Show and Carnival- in hand 

 

President’s report: Malcolm Sawle:  

 

Secretary’s report: James Glenwright-  

 

Treasurer’s report: Richard Jones-  

 

Projects report: Robert McArthur 

 

Administration Report: Chris D’Arcy 

 

On to Conference report: Trish Smyth 

 

Independent Member report: Kerrie Geard-  

 

 

 



 

 

Any other business –  

 

Confirmation of Board agreement via circular email to underwrite Sabu project to extent of additional USD4700 (say AUD6700) 
to cover Teacher Training costs insisted upon by Foundation as part of their approval to the project. 

 

Note acceptance of new Member Jan Cooper. 

 

Note retirement of Member Geoff Abbott and confirm appointment as Honorary Member. 

 

Board agreement required to replacement of constitution and bylaws, and notice of SGM required to effect the change. Per notes 
and documents previously circulated. 

 

Acceptance of Board Reports and Resolutions 

“moved that all reports be accepted as circulated/tabled, subject to any amendments/additions set out in the minutes. Pro-
posed…………seconded………………..AIF” 

 

INCOMING BOARD 

Any Other Business 

 

Review Honorary Members for continuance: 

David Greenall, Tim Ive, Brian Kimpton, Malcolm Parks, Tony Read, Peter Van Rompey, Harry Wolfe 

 

Bendigo Bank Accounts- Project and General- Change to authorised signatures. Off Malcolm Sawle and Ken Mirams, on Chris 
D’Arcy. Bank forms require signing. Also, closure of Sabu AUD Project account which is no longer required. 

 

Review and comment on draft Budgets 2017-18 as circulated. 

 

Review arrangement with Hocking Stuart- advertisement in our magazine and website in exchange for free boards 2 per year and 
donation of part commissions if a Member uses their services. 

 

Date and venue of next meeting: 11 July 2017 –………………………………………, 6pm 

 

James Glenwright, Hon. Secretary 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Beaumaris Rotary 

Combined Board Meeting 13 June 2017, 6pm, 78 Reserve Road, Beaumaris 

Minutes 

Present: Malcolm Sawle, Chris D’Arcy, Robert McArthur, Trish Smyth, James Glenwright, Heather Chisholm, 

Roy Seager, Lynda Doutch, Peter Flude, Martin Fothergill. 

Apologies: Richard Jones, Kerrie Geard. Not Present: Vivienne Zoppolato. 

Special Matters Arising which preceded the main meeting 

Item 1. Future of Mayoral Charity Golf Day at RMGC (run jointly by RCOB and RC Sandringham) 

Peter Flude and Martin Fothergill presented a summary of the outcomes of their discussions with 

RMGC on the future of this day, and the alternate options available, which are few. 

To summarise: 

RMGC will not provide us with a separate day in future. The June event was effectively our last as far as they 

are concerned. Peter offered to pursue this once more as one option, but the Board agreed he had done all pos-

sible and this was a last resort. The JV with RC Sandringham will therefore cease following finalisation of pay-

ments etc for this year. We will need to write to RC Sandringham to formally advise them, although they are of 

course already aware, and as a courtesy we should have a meeting to formally dissolve the partnership.  

Options considered and rejected included abandoning this form of fundraising, pursuing a golf day at another 

golf club, and offering support to Black Rock Sports Auxiliary (the only charity still to have an allocated day at 

RMGC) as a Rotary community service rather than as a fundraiser. 

One other option being sounded out with BRSA is some form of sharing of the day allocated to them, and/or 

some form of shared effort/reward within their existing format. RMGC is not opposed to this in principle. The 

BRSA day is fundamentally different to ours in almost every respect, including having previously been held on 

a Saturday. It will now be a Monday (in October) and this is likely to affect their player numbers significantly. 

In short, both we and BRSA will suffer from the RMGC decision, but there may be some mutual benefits to be 

gained if we can work together. However this is a long-term prospect, with October 2018 looking like the earli-

est we could hope to aim for. Discussions are in their very early stages, with no certainty of success.  

The Board thanked Peter and Martin for their work and the report, and supported continuation of their efforts 

to reach some accommodation with BRSA along the lines set out. 

ACTIONS: PF, MF and JG to draft a letter to RC Sandringham formally dissolving the JV, and ar-

range a meeting to finalise the arrangement. 

PF and MF to progress discussions with BRSA and report to the Board as appropriate. 

Peter and Martin then left the meeting. 

Item 2. Sabu Solar Panel Project: 

MS circulated a brief summary of the committee meeting together with a motion for the Board to consider. 

John Sime then addressed the meeting on behalf of the committee and provided a background paper. In sum-

mary: 

Advice has been received from Pastor Franz on Sabu that PLN (the Indonesian state electricity company) has 

unexpectedly brought forward its plans to provide electric power to Sabu, with appearance of poles and wire in 

some streets. This suggests the need for solar panels may be lessened if not negated altogether. 



Unfortunately this news came after USD30,000 (50% of the order amount) had been transferred to Contained 

Energy, the Indonesian based supplier of the hardware, to enable commencement of the supply contract. 

MS proposed two options for the Board to choose from, with a motion to adopt option 2: 

Cancel the project and return all funds to the donors. (Cancel the RI grant). 

Proceed with a reduced project to panel the one remote school unlikely to receive power in the near future. 

(Cancel the RI grant). 

Much discussion ensued, due largely to the lack of factual information, in particular, the cost of each option, 

and a re-assessment of the value of the project, in any form, to the inhabitants, which ultimately made it impos-

sible to reach any decision. 

Accordingly, the Board set out the following actions, and recognising the urgency, authorised John 

Sime to implement them immediately with his committee: 

Contact Contained Energy immediately and suspend the ordering process until the board can 

make an informed decision. 

Estimate the detailed costs of each of the two options, particularly specifying the cancellation/

modification costs for each option. This should include any retention by Contained Energy, 

and currency exchange costs and fees, including return of donor funds. 

As an addendum/afterthought discussion between JS and JG, ensure that the Global Grant funds 

transfer is also held in abeyance. 

The Board proposes to hold a special meeting on 20 June to decide future action on this project, subject to 

availability of the required information/facts. 

Some of the issues raised include: 

How sure are we the electricity will be available to the subject schools? 

Is there anything else going on in Sabu that may affect our decision/the project? 

Including contract cancellation fees, forex and bank fees both for return of the monies to RCOB and re-

distribution to the donors, and any other costs, what is the likely total cost were we to cancel the project? 

Was the school now the subject of the scaled down project, in the original project, and when are they likely to 

get electric power? 

Do the schools have to pay for the electricity, and if so, is Solar still a viable/economical/relevant option? 

Can the revised project be completed before the monsoon season, what is the revised cost, and what funds are 

available, given it may be end June before any decision can be made and implemented. Ie If the monsoon sea-

son will delay the revised project for a further season, then is it really not an option anyway because the costs 

will go up once again? 

What other actions do the committee recommend be taken now and ongoing, to minimize the potential cost to 

the Club, given we will have to wear all costs and repay all donors in full, should that option be chosen. 

Clearly, if option 2 were chosen, the agreement of all parties/donors would be required. That is, it would need 

to be re-sold to all donors, further delaying implementation. 

John Sime then left the meeting, and the “regular” meeting ensued. 

 

Minutes of previous meeting  

Minutes 9 May 2017 accepted as circulated. Prop R.McA Seconded C.D’A. All in favour. Action items all cov-



ered in Agenda items below. 

Matters Arising-as listed in agenda 

David Lea to be copied on all Board Reports, AND all Grant Applications 

Youth Protection Officer: No report. Adrian Culshaw re-writing member application to encompass district 

guidelines including WWC and Youth protection. 

Community Garden Completion Reports- all completed. Project finalised. 

Market Planning Permit: Approval held. Board thanks Peter Flude for his diligence and perseverance. 

District Grants.  Grant for the Sandringham College Robotics team is being reworked to be more specific and 

will be resubmitted.  

ACTION: RS/ Chris Martin 

Team Leaders for Concourse Car Show and Festival with Chris Werner. Require MOU and Risk assessments/

insurance. 

ACTION: RS/Chris Werner 

Impact For Women- District Grant app. Held over for next year. (C.D’A) 

Donations prior to year-end- hold over to next year and incorporate in budget. (C.D’A) 

Kids Like Us- Held over to next year (C.D’A/Chris Martin) 

Permanent Board Agenda Item-Compliance and Risk Assessment (Including Insurance Cover assess-

ment) Is the Club compliant and insured for all planned activities and events for following month?  

As covered above. 

Presidents Report: no separate report.  

Secretary’s Report: No separate items. See Any Other Business re Constitution and Bylaws. 

Treasurers Report: No report 

ACTION: RJ/C.D’A to review and consolidate draft 2017/18 budget for next meeting. 

Projects Director’s Report: As circulated.  

Club Administration Report: as circulated.   

On To Conference Report: as circulated. 

Independent Member Report: No report 

Any Other Business: 

Confirmation of Board agreement via email to support SABU Solar Project for a further USD4700 

(AUD6500approx) for Teacher Training, a requirement of Foundation for its approval to the global grant. 

Note, these funds will no longer be required due to developments. See separate item (2) at head of these 

minutes. 

Note induction on 8 June of new member Jan Cooper. 

ACTION: RJ. Invoice. Email janpetec2@bigpond.com Note “Joining Fee” has been amended to 

“Club Clothing Contribution Charge” to meet requirements of new constitution. 

ACTION: JG. Add to all Rotary and Club lists. 

 Note retirement of Member Geoff Abbott. MS proposed Geoff for Honorary membership. All in favour.  



Draft Constitution and Bylaws previously circulated together with explanatory notes re changes, memorandum 

and proposed Notice of SGM, and process required to bring them into being. This includes calling a SGM 

(proposed to be at a regular weekly meeting) and requiring 21 days notice. 

Some discussion around the apparently more restrictive wording of the draft constitution compared to the one 

we had two changes ago in 2011. JG and RS re-iterated that continuance of our Club Charter requires us to 

abide by the constitution as laid down by RI (amended to comply with Victorian law) so the point is moot. 

Vote to accept the draft constitution and bylaws, and the process for adoption: For-9. Against 1. Carried. 

ACTION: JG to implement process to adopt draft constitution and bylaws, including giving 21 days 

notice to Members. 

Review for continuance of Honorary memberships. Agreed to continue David Greenall, Tim Ive, Brian Kimp-

ton, Mal Parks, Harry Wolfe for a further 12 months. (Note new members Wolf Fritze and Geoff Abbott).  

ACTION: Secretary to write to Peter Van Rompey and Tony Read asking if they wish to remain Hon 

members. 

Project and General bank accounts only: Agreed signatories should continue to be any two of President, 

Treasurer and Secretary. This requires deletion of Ken Mirams and Malcolm Sawle, and addition of Chris 

D’Arcy.  

ACTION: C.D’A: You have the relevant forms to present to Bendigo Bank around end of June to ef-

fect changes. 

Treasurer also intends to close Sabu Solar Project AUD account, but this should be held in abeyance pending 

resolution of the Project’s future-see separate item herein. 

Draft budgets to be held over for review at next meeting. 

Hocking Stuart: There is an agreement in place between HS and RCOB wherein we agree to advertise them in 

our newsletter and website, in exchange for use of a board twice pa and a commission payment should any 

member use them to sell their property. Use of this arrangement has been minimal. In recent times we have 

obtained use of boards from other agents without need for formal agreements. JG proposed that we cancel the 

agreement. AIF. 

ACTION: JG to write to Hocking Stuart and cancel agreement. 

MOU for district/global grants completed and sent to district. This allows us to apply for grants in the forth-

coming year. 

MS is an apology for the next meeting. 

Acceptance of Board Reports and Resolutions 

“moved that all reports be accepted as circulated/tabled, subject to any amendments/additions set out above. 

Proposed R.McA. Seconded  C D’A. All in favour. 

Next Meeting 11 July 2017, 6pm at 7 Susan Street Sandringham.   

Meeting closed 8.15pm. 

James Glenwright 

Hon Secretary. 

Beaumaris Rotary 

Administra�on Report June 2017. 



 

1) Planning is underway for changeover night on 29
th

 June.  Formal invita�ons were sent 

out mid May.  We currently have 62 a!endees, I expect the final total to be about 70.    

2) Peter Flude is working to schedule a mee�ng with Beaumaris Secondary College prin-

cipal, Debby Chaves.  We hope to schedule her as a future speaker.  I would like us to 

try and posi�on ourselves as a community integra�on aid for the new college. 

3) Lynda Doutch is working on the program post 1
st

 July.  July is complete, and she is now 

working on August and beyond. 

4) I a!ended a mee�ng with Murray Thompson on 18
th

 May to discuss the involvement 

of RCOB in the Bayside Community.   

5) I a!ended an early president’s cluster mee�ng on 10
th

 May. The first mee�ng was 

very much a get to know you session. We now have a schedule for these for the rest 

of 2017-18.  We all expressed the hope that these mee�ngs would be a forum to look 

at possible joint projects. 

6) This year’s district assembly was held at Deakin University on Sunday 21
st

 May.  We 

had a team of 6 a!ending. 

7) Roy Seager, John Manks and I a!ended the district grants seminar on 12
th

 May.  

Heather and I will sign the required MOU and get it back to G Richardson at district to 

qualify the club for Global Grants. 

 

Chris D’Arcy. 

13 06 2017 


